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Introduction

This submission does not show that voluntary voting is 'better' than compulsory voting, even
though it is. It does not prove that our political Parties would be significantly improved by
voluntary voting, even though they would be. Hopefully, there will be other submissions
concerning those points.

This submission shows that compulsory voting legislation should be changed because it is
inherently bad - for reasons relating to humanitarian issues, effective legislature, and honesty.

The current legislation:-
• contravenes the 'Universal Declaration of Human Rights' and the 'International Covenant

on Civil and Political Rights',
• brings our Legislative system into disrepute, and
• leads to misleading statements about the electoral process.

Issues

United Nations agreements, signed and ratified by Australia, are being
contravened
The United Nations Universal Declaration of Human Rights, states:-

"Article 21
(1) Everyone has the right to take part in the government of his country, directly or
through freely chosen representatives.,. "

The United Nations International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights states:-
"Article 1
1. All peoples have the right of self-determination. By virtue of that right they freely
determine their political status and freely pursue their economic, social and cultural
development. ... ",

and
"Article 25
Every citizen shall have the right and the opportunity, ...
1. To take part in the conduct of public affairs, directly or through freely chosen
representatives;












